
WAC 391-25-410  Cross-check of records.  (1) Where a cross-check 
of records is to be conducted to determine a question concerning rep-
resentation, the organization shall furnish to the agency original or 
legible copies of individual authorization cards or letters signed and 
dated by employees in the bargaining unit no more than ninety days 
prior to the filing of the petition. Authorization documents shall in-
dicate that the employees authorize the named organization to repre-
sent them for the purposes of collective bargaining.

(2) The agency shall honor a valid revocation of authorization 
contained in an individual card or letter signed by the employee and 
furnished to the agency by the employee. The agency shall notify the 
petitioner of the existence and number of any such revocation(s) prior 
to the commencement of the cross-check, but shall not disclose the 
identities of the employees involved.

(3) The employer shall make available to the agency original or 
legible copies of employment records maintained as a part of its busi-
ness records containing the names and signatures of the employees in 
the bargaining unit.

(4) Prior to the commencement of the cross-check, the organiza-
tion may file and serve, as required by WAC 391-08-120, a request that 
the question concerning representation be determined by a representa-
tion election. Any such requests shall be honored.

(5) Where the organization files a disclaimer or a request for 
election after the commencement of the cross-check, the cross-check 
shall be terminated and the organization shall not seek to be certi-
fied in the bargaining unit for a period of at least one year.

(6) All cross-checks shall be by actual comparison of records 
furnished by the parties. The agency shall not disclose the names of 
employees giving representation authorization in favor of the organi-
zation. Upon the conclusion of the comparison of records, the agency 
shall furnish to the parties a tally sheet containing the number of 
employees in the bargaining unit, the number of employee records exam-
ined and the number of employee records counted as valid evidence of 
representation.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.52.080, 41.56.090, 41.59.110, 41.58.050, 
41.56.060. WSR 01-14-009, § 391-25-410, filed 6/22/01, effective 
8/1/01; WSR 98-14-112, § 391-25-410, filed 7/1/98, effective 8/1/98; 
WSR 96-07-105, § 391-25-410, filed 3/20/96, effective 4/20/96. Statu-
tory Authority: RCW 41.58.050, 28B.52.080, 41.56.090, 41.59.110 and 
41.56.060. WSR 90-06-072, § 391-25-410, filed 3/7/90, effective 
4/7/90. Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.52.080, 41.56.040, 41.58.050, 
41.59.110 and 47.64.040. WSR 80-14-046 (Order 80-5), § 391-25-410, 
filed 9/30/80, effective 11/1/80.]
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